Committee Meeting Minutes
	Tuggeranong Archery Club
	PO Box 1421
	Greenway, ACT, 2900[image: ]
General Committee Meeting
Meeting held at: Tuggeranong Archery Club on: Thursday 2nd February 6:30pm
Attendance
Present:
	Ian Crawford
	
	Paul Watson
	

	Gary Hobson
Stephen Slack
Drew Norrell
David Pinchbeck

	
	Passang
Wayne Williams
Kevin Watts


	


Meeting Opened at 18:30
Agenda Items
Apologies
Laura Watkins
Acceptance of previous Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 8th Dec 2022 were accepted.
President’s Report (Gary Hobson).
Correspondence from Bean Member to participate in a Sports Forum
Generally about the Tuggeranong area : read and respond
Other points against following agenda items.
Treasurer’s report (Kevin Watts).
paid for Insurance : Hall and Public Liability
paid for lights
security/fire prevention
Bhutan wall extension
Whipper snippers 
Bob cat hire for working bee
Portable Toilet for Bhutan week 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mower repairs expected to be around $2k
Registrar’s report (Gary Hobson).
327 financial members
10 unfinancial members
Decisions between meetings
As per treasurer’s report
Delegate positions
Drew and Passang volunteered to join Paul as delegates
Secretary to inform AACT President and Recorder
 Working Bee
Drew and Kevin to organise who is doing what : put members into teams and assign tasks
List of Proposed tasks created by Steve (will have priorities added) : a very long list and may not all get done
Gary will be there first thing to go through task list
Issue with Bicentennial Trail not being maintained and people accessing other parts of TAC lease that have been maintained
Need to repair fence at southern end of lease and install extra signs suggesting where to go.
Be careful of snakes : apparently there are two in a blackberry patch near southern lease line
Should not spray blackberries at this time of year as people are picking them, but can attack/slash them.
 Jets
· TAC will support Jets again, Gary to respond
· Caitlin is involved, BJ probably also involved
Letter to Bhutanese from President
· Covered extensions to current walls and roofing changes
· Talked about discrepancy between Bhutan Archery membership numbers (96) and TAC Bhutan membership numbers (79) and temporary members / guests
· Long phone call the next day, now receiving $10 range payments for non-members and hopefully the situation will improve 
Bhutan Tournament and TAC responsibilities
· Fees should cover food, incidentals, TAC will not be paying for those things (TAC not receiving fees)
· TAC pays for range upgrades
· TAC will also cover additional portable toilet hire, rubbish removal and additional target costs
Upgrade of Bhutan facilities
· Covered by working bee task list
 Member upcoming application
· Potential application from a previous member
· Reports have come through that the applicant has mellowed
· Application will be accepted if it comes and the potential member will be reminded that they have to follow TAC rules, including but not limited to language and behaviour
  Hall Rate Rise
· Hall rates have not risen since the hall was opened
· Currently $80 per hour for whole hall: agreed to be increased by $10 per hour for whole hall (and other hourly rates changed in line) from 1 July 2023.
· Hall Manager to inform hall users in next invoicing
· An email from Sarah Skidmore for Paralympics invoice needs the club to provide registration details before it can be paid : Gary to respond
  TAC IT plan
· Paul to provide recommendations (including whys)
· Paul has been cataloguing and backing up, going to consolidate onto new machine
· Covers aspects such as  mitigation of threats as per cyber security guidelines
· Kevin and Paul to discuss financials separation and backup
· Risk Management Plan / Safety Policy to be stored electronically
· Important to be able to find things
· Paul to also provide suggested IT model and document current subscriptions
  Archers diary question from member
· Discussion around what how we are constrained by Archer’s Diary and AA membership forms, including SportsTG
· Discussion was also covering gender requirements under Archery Australia 
· Steve was adamant that IOC regulations cover membership requirements
· Trying to distinguish/draw a line between membership and competition requirements
· Secretary to respond to explain current limitations and future path
· Delegates to raise at next AACT meeting, find out if systems can be changed to not require for example gender if not a competition,  including membership forms : ask also about title being optional instead of being mandatory (Gary currently using n/a)
  Model Rules from ACT Government
· Gary covered financials no longer being needed and associated matters
· Committee to review details in email and provide any additional feedback
· Check whether we would require any constitution changes, as some of the requirements are reporting requirements (and as such may not be in our club constitution)
   Cleaning and Sanokil
· Agreed that “Daily” cleaning to be on an as needed basis: currently no need for daily cleaning on Thursdays
· Sanokil rep had questioned the need for receptacles in portable toilets. Agreed to continue the provision of sanitary receptacles in both portable toilets and information to be passed onto Bhutanese by Passang on appropriate use of receptacle.
General Business
Gary:
· Email from Luke about misuse of combination lock on gate, thought to be by Poo Carters. Secretary to send a message to Poo Carters to reiterate how to use the lock, based on safe access (not government access, no government lock) and change contacts to be Gary, Kevin then Luke
Email from BJ: Gary as President to have a word with Luke on behalf of the committee to be careful about wording (even in jest) that can alienate club members, Secretary to respond to BJ, Luke to be left as a moderator 
Email from New Delhi Australian High Commission has been dealt with by Secretary, it looked like it could have been a scam email initially, but it was legitimate about visa applications for Bhutan nationals invited to the event: apparently the New Delhi High Commission also looks after Bhutan.
Paul:
· A copy of the Risk Management Plan / Safety Policy to be provided by Gary. 
Drew:
· Knows Thomas who had asked for a copy of the plan.
· Asked if we should consider getting “Snake Gaiters”: Paul had done research that said they were not effective, but Dave’s other club has ones that may be, Dave to get details if he can.
· If there are snakes, call Canberra Snake Rescue on 0405 405 304 so they can possibly be relocated if they are in places close to the public.
Kevin:
· Ice Skating building to start on the block between the hotel and the hockey fields.
· Sports Club grants coming up: we will try again for a grant for a tractor/slasher. 
· Any other ideas for grants talk to Kevin
Passang:
· Clarification of committee email addresses : Drew #1, Paul #2, Wayne #3, Passang #5, Laura #4. Passang to ensure that he only uses #5 for giving to external contacts and reading emails. 
· Reception for Bhutan event on 12th February : all committee invited to meal, remember that the spice level is standard for Gary and Wayne but HOT for Ian. Your usage may vary. 
Dave:
· Nothing extra 
Ian:
· Facebook page to utilise links to the Club website for documents rather than store copies in the Files section. There should only be a single source of truth, not multiple copies that need updating. Gary to speak to Luke.
Wayne:
· Nothing extra
Steve:  
· Left part way through meeting.

Next Meeting: 3rd/4th week in March, prior to comps, Gary to advise

Action Items:
Secretary : (7) delegates, (16) AA and member, (19) Poo, BJ
President: (9) JETS, (14) Paralympics, (19) Luke, risk, Luke
Hall Manager: (14) rates, (19) gaiters
Paul: (15) IT plan
Delegates: (16) gender/title options
All: (17) Model Rules

Meeting Closed at 8:21pm 
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